
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 
 

FORM 51-102F3 
 MATERIAL CHANGE REPORT 
 
 
Item 1: Name and Address of Company 
 
  Great Thunder Gold Corp. (the “Company”) 
  Suite 900, 570 Granville Street 
  Vancouver, BC, V6C 3P1 
 
 
Item 2: Date of Material Change 
 
  December 20, 2017 
 
 
Item 3: News Release 

 
A news release was issued December 20, 2017 and was disseminated by FSCwire. 

 
 
Item 4: Summary of Material Change 

 
  The Company has completed its drilling program at its 100%-owned Chubb Lithium 

Project located approximately 32 kilometres north of Val d’Or, Quebec. The drilling 
intersected previously unidentified spodumene-bearing pegmatites and expanded the 
potential for the project. 

 
 
Item 5: Full Description of Material Change 
 

The Company has completed its drilling program at its 100%-owned Chubb Lithium 
Project located approximately 32 kilometres north of Val d’Or, Quebec. The drilling 
intersected previously unidentified spodumene-bearing pegmatites and expanded the 
potential for the project. 
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Three holes totaling 306 metres were completed December 13 and the core was 
inspected, logged and split under the supervision of Donald Théberge, P.Eng., MBA. The 
purpose of the holes was twofold: to verify Induced Polarization anomalies discovered 
by Mineral Hill Industries in 2010, and to verify the depth of spodumene-bearing 
pegmatites observed on surface. 
  
The holes were drilled with an azimuth of 60 degrees and a dip of -45 degrees, each with 
a length of 102 metres. Collar coordinates (UTM Nad 83) and spodumene (lithium) 
bearing pegmatites intercepted are summarized as follows: 
 

Hole Number Coordinates Spodumene-Bearing Pegmatites 
Intersected 

C-17-01 280 607E / 5 354 622N 22.1 to 25.2 metres 
54.0 to 60.3 metres 
64.0 to 66.1 metres

C-17-02 280 615E / 5 354 726N 11.1 to 16.5 metres 
21.7 to 22.4 metres 
32.8 to 36.4 metres 
87.6 to 88.8 metres

C-17-03 280 636E / 5 354 819N 19.8 to 21 metres 
92.5 to 98.3 metres

 
Several of the pegmatites bear green spodumene crystals several centimeters tall. 
 
All the pegmatites have been sampled and sent to ALS Laboratory in Val d’Or for 
assaying by sodium peroxide fusion and ICP-MS methodology. Results are expected 
early in 2018. 
 
The technical contents of this release were approved by Donald Théberge, P.Eng., MBA, 
an independent Qualified Person as defined by National Instrument 43-101. 
 
 

Item 6: Reliance on Subsection 7.1(2) or (3) of National Instrument 51-102 
 
Not applicable 

 
 
Item 7: Omitted Information 

 
Not applicable 
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Item 8: Executive Officer 
 
Kevin C. Whelan, President and Chief Executive Officer 

  Telephone (250) 474-6640 
 
 
DATED AT Victoria, British Columbia this 20th day of December, 2017. 
 
GREAT THUNDER GOLD CORP. 
 
Signed “Glen Wallace” 
 
per Glen Wallace, CFO 


